
         September 24, 2008 
       Reply to: Andy Ritchie 
         Infineum 
         1900 East Linden Avenue 

P. O. Box 735 
Linden, NJ 07036-0536 

         Phone: 908-474-2097 
         Fax: 908-474-3637  
        Email: andrew.ritchie@infineum.com  
 

Unapproved Minutes of the September 16, 2008 Sequence VG Surveillance Panel  Conference call 
 
 

This document is not an ASTM standard; it is under consideration within an ASTM technical committee 
but has not received all approvals required to become an ASTM standard. It shall not be reproduced or 
circulated or quoted, in whole or part, outside of ASTM committee activities except with approval of the 
chairman of the committee having jurisdiction and the president of the society. Copyright ASTM, 100 
Barr Harbor Drive, West Conshohocken, PA 19428-2959. 
 

Status of current VG fuel batch: 
Haltermann currently has around 88,000 gallons of fuel remaining for sale to the VG test 
laboratories. This fuel together with volumes remaining at the test laboratories would last 6-9 
months based on the level of VG testing over the last few years. There are some indications that 
the testing levels for the rest of the year may be much higher which makes the testing and 
approval of a new fuel batch an imperative.  We should try to avoid a run on the tank. 

ACTION: TMC/Grundza to compile a more complete assessment of VG fuel inventories and 
projections of the amount of VG testing in coming months. This must include any research work. 

New VG fuel batch 
Haltermann reported they are ready to blend 4000 gallons of a test fuel blend and will buy 2 VG 
tests at SwRI and IAR on the TMC test oil 1006-2. The laboratories committed to run these tests 
on calibrated stands once the fuel arrives in San Antonio. The results of these VG tests could be 
available in late October and if so will be reviewed at a VG SP call ahead of the VG SP meeting 
November 12th P.M. in Detroit.  
 


